
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

 
September 23, 2013 
 
Mayor Steve Blakeman called the Regular Council Meeting to order at 7:00 PM on Monday, 
September 23, 2013. Council members Owen Mathews, Fred Devish, Dale Petersen, and Ben 
Glenn were present. Visitors present were Gari Gill, Ruth Smith, and Grace Moore. Seniors 
present were Tyler Jones, Colton Richter, William West, and Emily VerBurg.  
 
Gari Gill discussed the Crook County Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan. Mr. Gill asked that the 
Town adopt the plan by Resolution. Mayor Blakeman signed Resolution No. 7 Adopting the 
Crook County Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan.  
 
Councilman Petersen motioned to approve the September 9, 2013 regular council meeting 
minutes, September 10, 2013 special council meeting minutes and the executive session minutes 
also from September 10, 2013 Mathews 2nd all ayes, motion carried. From bill list 3 Councilman 
Petersen discussed the Schutz Foss bill. Devish motioned to approve bill list 3 Mathews 2nd all 
ayes, motion carried. Petersen motioned to approve bill list 4 Mathews 2nd Devish, Mathews, 
Petersen aye, Glenn and Blakeman abstained motion carried.  
 
Clerk Nelson gave her report. Nelson asked for the approval of the Town to pay for staff’s flu 
shots. Glenn motioned to pay for Town Employee’s shots Mathew 2nd all ayes, motion carried.  
 
Police Chief Ed Robinson gave his report and provided a written staff report.  
 
Heath Turbiville with HDR Engineering gave an update. Discussion was held on how the Town 
is going to move forward with the S. Belle Fourche project. Discussion was held on S. Little 
Horn project.  
 
Administrator Dan Blakeman gave his report. The regional landfill meeting will be held on 
October 17, 2013 at the Public Safety Building at 1:00 PM. Councilman Mathews motioned to 
approve the use of the Town property for staging area contingent upon it not interfering with the 
Little Horn project and gave permission for a temporary walk way for students to use during the 
construction phase Devish 2nd all ayes, motion carried. Blakeman provided the insurance policies 
for the Town HUB amount was $15,111.00 and Security Insurance amount was $26,769.00. 
Mathews motioned to go with HUB Insurance for all coverage Glenn 2nd all ayes, motion 
carried. Final changes and additions were made to mobile home ordinance it will be sent back to 
Attorney Jim Peck and first reading will be held October 14, 2013.  
 
Mayor Blakeman would like to have the Public Hearing for the selling of Town lots at the next 
meeting. Discussion was held on finishing some more blocks at the Westview Park. Councilman 
Petersen will ask the High School student council to help.  
 
Petersen motioned to go into executive session for personnel at 8:59 PM Mathews 2nd all ayes, 
motion carried. The Mayor and Council came out of executive session at 9:27 PM with no 
decisions made the meeting was adjourned at 9:27 PM.   



 
_________________________ 

Steve Blakeman, Mayor 
 

Attest: 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Candace Nelson, Clerk/Treasure 


